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1 . INTRODUCTIONS 

Chair Mark Ingram brought the meeting to order at 3:05pm and asked the board to introduce themselves.
2. ADOPTION OF AGENDA

MOTION TO APPROVE: Andrew Lynn, JER
SECONDED: Debbi Hlady, RIV
CARRIED

3. ADOPTION OF MINUTES OF 2015 AGM - Saturday, April 18, 2015

MOTION TO APPROVE: Andrew Lynn, BEN
SECONDED: Sandra White, BEN
CARRIED
4. VOTING PROCEDURE AND QUORUM

Chair Mark Ingram noted that there were no motions on the agenda so there would be no votes and Quorum was moot. Robert Pacey explained that each club is allowed one vote per team to a maximum of ten (10) votes. Quorum is designated by Robert’s Rules of Order as a simple majority (50%) plus one. The Quorum for the VSL AGM is 42.



Chair Mark Ingram asked all present to introduce themselves and to indicate their club affiliation.

5. CHAIRPERSON'S REPORT

“Another fun season has come and gone. The biggest change this year pertains to the VSL’s increasingly close relationship with Squash BC. More on that later as we have the SQBC Executive Director and President with us today.

I’m looking forward to the Open Div 1 finals at 5pm. Unfortunately, the Women’s Div 1 finalists could not field enough players to play today. Not sure if we should require participation for all the Div 1 finalists this time next year. Please let us know your thoughts on this or any other local squash matter. Having both sets of finals certainly adds to the buzz of the day’s festivities!


I thank our only employee, League Coordinator Robert Pacey, who always goes above and beyond his job requirements to improve the game of squash.


Thanks also to your board members, some of whom are not here today, who also help to maintain and grow the sport we love.


Thank you to previous board member Alison Oxton for organizing all today’s activities, liaising between the VSL and Jericho.


We are looking for a few new board members. If you’re interested in being considered, please let us know at the end of this meeting.”

6. LEAGUE COORDINATOR'S REPORT 
The VSL season started with a well attended Captain’s Social held in this very room. We’ve been running this event since the 2011/2012 season and hopefully it’s having the desired effect of teaching the new captains what is expected of them while celebrating their commitment to the game.

Statistically, our league is in stasis. For those of you who haven’t seen the breakdowns on our website I’d like to review the last three seasons quickly.

WOMEN’S Players:
· 2014/2015
410
· 2015/2016
433
· 2016/2017
376

OPEN Players:
· 2014/2015
868
· 2015/2016
767
· 2016/2017
795

Our website also shows gender breakdowns and age ranges for these last three years so I encourage you to check them out if you’re interested. Thank you to SportyHQ for these statistics.

Speaking of SportyHQ, I’d like to take this opportunity to thank them for the customizations that they continue to incorporate into our league dashboard that we hope help the players. The key one that comes to mind involves the playoff scores not being added to the season totals. This still needs a bit of tweaking but it’s an improvement from last year.

This season will probably be best remembered for the weather. Due to the amount of snow we had we had a considerable amount of matches rescheduled. If you remember, two seasons ago we relaxed the rules around the time frames for rescheduling but we are going to have to revisit those guidelines so we can avoid teams missing out on playoffs or facing relegation simply because a match wasn’t played.

This season we successfully extended the season of three divisions that only had four teams. Women’s Div 1, 4 and 5 all had extra rounds added to increase the length of their season. With that said, there still seems to be conflicting views on the length of the VSL season. Should it be longer? Shorter? Should it run from September through May? 

Traditionally the timing of our season has been the same with it starting in the first week of October and ending after 18 or 20 matches are played. The holidays that fall on Mondays and Tuesdays, and Spring Break, are the real determiners of the LENGTH of the season.

There were two events that we were unable to coordinate this year that we are going to make every effort to bring back for next season. The first is the FREE REF CLINICS. Stay tuned for more info. The second is WOMEN”S SQUASH WEEK which has been taken over by Squash BC and a committee has already been struck and will be headed by Anna Kirbyson. Please let us know if you’d like to assist in any way.

We are entering a new chapter in our association with Squash BC and are looking forward to all that that implies. You will hear more information shortly about the new sanctioning fees that our league, and all leagues across the province, will be contributing to our sport’s association. 

Lastly, I’m looking forward to another successful season in 2017/2018 working with the VSL Board and acting as the liaison between the board and the players of our league. I encourage anyone who has an interest in shaping the future of our league to get involved. 

7. FINANCIAL REPORT – BUDGET AND FINANCIAL STATEMENTS 
The League Coordinator presented the financial statements and a rough draft of the 2017/2018 budget for discussion.

The VSL’s main revenue stream, “League Fees”, totaled $16,120.00 which was down from the previous year by $1,170.00.

The actuals noted a new line item described as “Squash BC Sanctioning Fee” which is a new fee being charged to all leagues operating under the auspices of Squash BC. This item was primarily recognized as the largest single expense of the VSL.
Other expenses discussed: 

· The cost for the Captain’s Social came in at $750.99 which was $447.01 less than the previous year
· The AGM and Wrap Party cost the league $840.00 – down $540 from the previous year
· Sporty HQ fees dropped another $500 to $3000.00
· The VSL no longer has a line item for “Women’s Squash Week” as Squash BC has agreed to fund this annual program from the sanctioning fees received from the VSL
During the discussion that followed, Sue Griffin posed the question of whether or not the VSL was a “Non-Profit”.  The VSL is not a registered Non-Profit but rather a group of volunteers who organize a recreational sports league. Sue noted that it was not prudent for the VSL to continue to run a deficit as it has been for the last three years. She suggested increasing the league fees. 
Mark Ingram agreed about increasing the fees but noted that this season was the first where the VSL would have to cash in their GIC which was purchased with the funds received from the BC Honda Dealers sponsorship program. Mark Ingram asked the group what they felt a prudent amount of funds was to hold in reserve. It was generally agreed that the amount of funds held in reserve should be dictated by the league’s annual expenses. 

Andrew Lynn questioned the need to continue offering rebates to clubs that paid their league fees on time. He wondered if what the difference would be between increasing the fees, while keeping the rebates in place, versus not increasing the fees and removing the rebates. 

The board agreed to discuss both options during the season break and inform the clubs of the process moving forward.

The new league treasurer, Nathan Ozog, will be presenting a revised budget for the 2017/2018 season. This will be posted online.

8. SQUASH BC SANCTIONING

The President of Squash BC, Nancy Thompson, spoke to the group about the current situation of the association. She thanked Kevin Kydd for temporarily stepping back into the role of Executive Director following the resignation of Christine Bradstock. 

Ms. Thompson gave a brief overview of the history of sanctioning in British Columbia and noted that tournaments have always paid a fee but leagues had not. She listed the functions that Squash BC provided for the VSL which included Code of Conduct reviews, advertising and SportyHQ development. She noted that the funds being collected from sanctioning fees would go toward covering the admin expenses and expanding programs and services such as free referee clinics and Women’s Squash Week.
The current fee structure of $8 per player to a maximum of $80 per team was noted.

Kevin Kydd, the acting Executive Director, spoke briefly on the benefits of sanctioning and noted that volunteer organizers would be protected in liability situations and players and host clubs would be covered by additional level of liability insurance.
9. NEW BUSINESS

Sandra White and Bernadette Bradbury presented a proposal to combine women’s Div 1 and Div 2. Sandra and Bernadette walked through the proposal with the VSL Board and AGM attendees. Sandra shared the division 1&2 player feedback she had received up to the point of the AGM.  

They noted that player feedback had generally been supportive and included:
· Suggestions to adjust the structure (e.g. 4-player vs. 5-player teams, and more teams)
· Questions about the implications of the proposed structure to various teams


The board noted that it would be important to have adequate consultation with ALL players involved including teams that stood to be promoted for the upcoming season. 
The League Coordinator would follow up with a list of questions and concerns from the board in order to facilitate the progress of this initiative. Mark Ingram thanked Bernadette and Sandra for stepping forward with a possible solution to the generally acknowledged decline in participation in women’s squash.

LINK TO “Proposal to Combine VSL Ladies Divisions 1 & 2” (PDF)
10. ADJOURNMENT

MOTION: Amer Khakwany, BEN
SECONDED: Debbi Hlady, RIV
The 2017 VSL AGM was adjourned at 5:05 pm.
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